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Area 3 – Walkden North


Grosvenor Road, Alexandra Road, Worsley Road North, St Mary’s Road, 

Manchester Road East, Russell Street, Mountain Grove

Crime

The ward of Walkden North has a burglary rate of 26 burglaries per thousand households. This is  5th highest out of 21 wards.

The area indicated on the map has suffered 9 burglaries between 27th April 2004 and 1st May 2005. This equates to a burglary rate of 48 Burglaries per thousand households. This is more than twice Salford’s average of 23 per thousand households.

Cost

· Total Number of properties = 220

· Total cost of scheme = £59,000

· A cost of  £268 per property

Cost Effectiveness

Using Home Office Research Study 217  -The Economic and Social Costs 

of Crime the average cost of a Burglary on Local Authority Services is 

£2300. In order for the gates to be cost effective in 4 years we would need

 to prevent 25 burglaries in this area. This equates to a 67% reduction

 in burglaries. This scheme is not as cost effective as the first 2 schemes however a reduction of 25 burglaries over 4 years is feasible and does not take into account the likely increase in quality of life for local residents.
Resident consultation

· 93 responded (42%)

· 91% in favour

· 41% said they felt unsecure or very insecure in their property

· 64% said they had experienced crime and or ASB

· 48% said they had experienced a burglary

Comments by residents – The sooner the gates are up the better. Please do 

something to make this area somewhere we can be proud of living in. I hope 

we are successful and the gates are installed for a cleaner, safer environment. 

It will be of great benefit having gates. The alleyway gating is a great idea.

Support for these schemes among residents is high. Gates on individually alleys will only be progressed where there is at least 50% of residents actively supporting the schemes and where all objections have been dealt with appropriately.

Wider Consultation

Further consultations will be carried out with the Neighbourhood Management Team, New Prospect and Local Councillors. To date there are no future proposals to affect our schemes.

We will be carrying further consultations with the residents of Mountain Grove to see if it is possible to create a community garden in partnership with Groundwork Trust. The alley to the rear of these properties is comparatively larger than most alley ways and it is felt that the space could be used to provide the residents with off road parking and a community garden. Depending upon the results of this consultation an update report shall be submitted. 

Timescales

Initial Consultations with residents have already been carried out and the response was extremely positive. Following approval of this report we will need to apply for Closure and planning permission, which will take 3 – 4 months.  We will then need an additional 3 – 4 months for the procurement process and for erecting the gates. Providing there are no objections to any of the schemes we may be able to begin the procurement process after we have planning permission but prior to achieving closure. This would mean we could complete the scheme in December 2006.
